
 
CCC 60 Board Meeting 

 

July 27, 2021 

 

Attendees: Hugh Thorne, David Grant, Marc Bouchard, Bernie Scobie, Rejean D’Aoust 

Apologies: Raffie Stepanian 

 

Agenda:  

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum  

2. Approval of agenda 

3. Approval of minutes of the Board of Directors  

4. Items arising from minutes of last meeting         

5. Ratification of decisions made between meeting 

a. Quote from OMS to repair fire damage on 4th floor $2,525.79 HST 

Included 

b. Quote from Broder to replace light fixture $3,830.00 + HST 

c. Quote from Baxtec for AMU extension $4,500 +HST  

d.  Quote from Ainger for new 8TB Hard drive $645.00 +HST 

6. Manager’s report 

7. Monthly financial report 

8. Items for discussion 

-   Unit 306 Insurance settlement update  
- Henderson/Door Entry system/ Ainger/update  
- Unit 503 Parking reassignment request  
- Generator replacement update   
- Bell Telephone Lines Review  
- Tyco Monitoring Contract Cancellation  
- RBC Loan Documentation signing for HVAC Project  
- Martin Zak Dress code / uniform   
- Extra FOB and remotes request  
- Portal  
- Budget 2021-22 - Draft will be sent separately before the meeting   
- Quote from AWO for garage corridors repair $8,595 + HST  
- Re-opening the Guest Suites 
- 4th floor fire damage remediation costs 
- Landscape master plan for 333 Chapel 
 

9. Board Projects Updates  

10. Status Certificate Review  

11. Notice of next meeting and adjournment  

 

Minutes: 
 

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum  

○ DG opened the meeting and announced quorum at 18:06 



2. Approval of agenda 

○ DG asked for any items to be added to the agenda: 
■  BS asked that an item be added to discuss reopening 

the Guest Suites, and one for the remediation costs for the fire 
on the 4th floor, and one for the quote received to repair the 
basement ceilings 

■ MB asked that an item be added to discuss a quote for 
developing a master landscape plan for the grounds. 

3. Approval of minutes of the Board of Directors  

○ BS moved that the minutes from the previous board meeting be 
accepted, seconded by MB; all present approved. 

4. Items arising from minutes of last meeting 

○ DG noted that most items had been followed up and actioned or at least an 

update provided. BS noted that the contractor list update had not yet been 

actioned and he was concerned that the new superintendent might call one 

of the old contractors in case of an issue rather than the current ones.  
Action: RDA to follow up and ensure that the contractor list is updated; 

DG advised that he would check in with him by eow. 

5. Ratification of decisions made between meetings 

○ Quote from OMS to repair fire damage on 4th floor $2,525.79 HST 

Included 

○ Quote from Broder to replace light fixture $3,830.00 + HST 

○ Quote from Baxtec for AMU extension $4,500 +HST  

○  Quote from Ainger for new 8TB Hard drive $645.00 +HST 

As all of these items had been reviewed and approved via email by the board, 

DG moved that they should all be ratified together, seconded by HT, motion 

carried unanimously. 

6. Manager’s report 

subsumed into item 8. items for discussion.  
7. Monthly financial report  

DG asked if the board had reviewed the financial report for the 
previous month, advising that he had only skimmed it and was 
concerned at the over budget items but relieved by things still being 
on track for the full year. HT advised that the YTD page was the one to 
focus on, and that apart from some minor items the budget was 
tracking well and should end in a small surplus. HT also expressed 
annoyance that the full G/L accounts for the entire year were still 
being provided with the financial report. HT also noted a concern over 
the higher than expected charges to the snow clearance account, and 
noted that it was easier to show such things when the reports were 
available on the Portal. RDA advised that he had spoken to MD this 
week and impressed upon her the need to keep the Portal content up 
to date, he agreed to follow up again. Action: RDA 
In regard to the snow clearance costs being higher, it was noted that 
the scope of work had been increased for the new contractor, and that 



the decision to replace the former one was not based on cost but 
quality of service. HT thought that there may have been an issue with 
the billing and asked if he could be provided with a copy of the 
contract (not on the Portal). RDA agreed to provide a copy and an 
update to the board members. Action: RDA 

8. Items for discussion  

-  Unit 306 Insurance settlement update 
HT asked if everyone had seen the email he sent with FRed Broder’s 
assessment of the likely electrical work that would be needed in 306 
when reinstating the walls after mold remediation. He informed the 
board that the discussions he had had with Broder revolve around the 
need to satisfy an ESA inspector who would issue any certificate 
required on completion of the work. The scope of the actual work 
would be dependent upon their assessment. HT proposed that the 
next step would be to engage an ESA inspector, accompanied by him 
and the superintendent, to look at the work needed in 306 and advise 
on what would pass his requirements for issuing a certificate. HT 
estimated this would cost around $300. DG moved that the board 
accept HT’s recommendation. seconded by MB. The motion was 
carried unanimously. Action: HT to organize ESA site inspection. 

- Henderson/Door Entry system/ Ainger/update  
BS advised the board that Ainger were currently onsite and had 
already installed the new HDD in the camera system and set up 
everything correctly; and that they had provided the superintendent 
with training in the systems. BS noted that the new superintendent 
was familiar with these types of systems and comfortable with taking 
on responsibility for them. The safety issues raised by Aniger in 
regard to the garage doors leading into the basement are being 
addressed by the original contractor, Henderson. BS reported that 
Henderson had arranged for a City of Ottawa safety inspector to come 
on site to review the set up. 

- Unit 503 Parking reassignment request  
DG noted the last email update from RS following the second letter 
from the owner’s solicitor. It was agreed that there was still no 
evidence behind the assertion that the allocation of the parking space 
identified in the sales agreement had ever been officially approved 
and that the records still indicated that space as being allocated to 
another unit. The meeting discussed the request from the owner to 
have the reported unoccupied carport space allocated to #904 
reallocated to 503 and agreed that an approach could be made, but 
that it would not be appropriate to force the change on the owners of 
that unit. DG suggested that since the current temporary arrangement 
seemed to be working well, and that since the owner was not happy 
with using the allocated carport space #1 the board might want to 
consider swapping over the visito ebay that the bike rack was 
installed in with #1 and allocating that space to 503. It was agreed 
that an informal approach should be made to the owners of #904, and 
that the request from the solicitor for a response be drafted for 
review. DG agreed to draft and share a response with the board. 
Action: DG 

- Generator replacement update 
BS reported that the project was tracking well and that work for the 



new concrete pad for the Enbridge installation should commence next 
week weather permitting. The delivery date for the generator had 
slipped again but was still due in August and everything would be 
ready when it arrived. 

- Bell Telephone Lines Review 
DG noted that this issue still needed some focus to get to the bottom of 
the general sentiment that Bell is charging the corporation too much 
for services that are no longer required with the new intercom system 
now in place. BS advised that he had no time available to dig into the 
issue himself and asked if another board member could take it on. MB 
volunteered to look into the existing contracts as he was particularly 
concerned that Bell was still charging for the previous intercom 
system. HT offered to support MB if needed. Action MB/HT 

- Tyco Monitoring Contract Cancellation 
DG advised the board that he had been reviewing the contract with 
RDA and that the high cancellation costs were based around the 
length of time still left to run on the contract. The board members 
asked if they could see a copy of the contract, DG agreed to forward 
the email thread to them all Action : DG 

- RBC Loan Documentation signing for HVAC Project  
DG asked HT if these were the documents that he had signed already. 
HT confirmed that they were but also advised the meeting that the 
bank required a photocopy of the front page of the corporation’s 
original declaration before they would release any funds, and asked 
RDA if CIPM could provide as his copy did not clearly show the official 
stamp that the bank was looking for. RDA advised that the copy that 
he had was not very clear either but he would check. It was agreed 
that the issue was not urgent, but was critical to the funding of the 
HVAC project overall. It was agreed that all parties would look to see if 
a more legible copy of the declaration could be found with the front 
page and official stamp showing clearly. Action: All 

- Superintendent Dress code / uniform 
RDA advised the meeting that he had spoken with the superintendent 
about ensuring that he wore proper work shoes when on duty and 
was mindful of health and safety while at work. The meeting 
discussed the option of purchasing suitable work wear for the 
superintendent in addition to the work shoes that are already 
provided. RDA told the board that he had a contractor coming into his 
Bathgate property to give him a quote on work uniforms for his team 
there and that he would see if they could do the same for 333 Chapel 
street.  

- Extra FOB and remotes request 
DG noted that with Ainger on site and addressing the issues from the 
Henderson installation the board should look at issuing a notice 
regarding additional fobs requests and about the front door being 
secured at night; an updated version of the original notice should 
suffice. The board reaffirmed the process outlined in the original 
notice whereby requests for fobs would be made through the 
Property Manager but actioned by the superintendent once payments 
had been received. 

- Portal 
As noted in discussion on the Financial Report, RDA advised the board 
that he had spoken with his assistant about the need to keep the 



Portal content updated, and that he and NF had also provided a 
documented list of actions for her to complete in order to bring the 
Portal up to date. 

- Budget 2021-22 - Draft will be sent separately before the meeting 
DG asked if everyone had been able to review the draft budget 
proposal sent out by RDA. BS advised that he had not had time to 
thoroughly review it yet. DG suggested that he call a special meeting 
to discuss the proposed budget next week so that the board could 
focus on it as a stand alone item. Action: DG to schedule 21/22 
budget call. 

- Quote from AWO for garage corridors repair $8,595 + HST 
BS informed the meeting that he had met several times with the 
contractor and was comfortable that they would do the work to the 
desired quality and quoted price. The contractor had been 
recommended by Fred Broder, the electrical contractor. The quote for 
repairing the ceilings and repainting the basement corridors and 
steps after repairs were completed was $6,800. A further quote for 
$2595 for the ceiling repairs on the 11th floor had also been provided. 
The meeting discussed the funding of the work and agreed that it 
would come from the reserved fund as it was included in an item 
scheduled in the near future. BS asked the meeting for approval to 
inform the contractor that the quotes were accepted and to schedule 
the work. DG moved that the board proceed with the work, seconded 
by MB. The motion was carried unanimously. 

- Re-opening the Guest Suites 
BS asked the board to consider reopening the guest suites now that 
the Covid restrictions had been lifted by the provincial government. 
He had spoken with the superintendent and he was comfortable with 
going ahead, and with the additional cleaning protocols that would 
need to be followed for Covid. BS proposed that residents be advised 
to make their reservations through the superintendent. DG asked 
about payment of the fees and was advised that the process in place 
prior to the pandemic had been for the superintendent to collect 
cheques for the rentals. The board agreed to keep this process in 
place, and to raise the rental fee to $60 per night to cover the 
additional cleaning costs. BS also proposed that the notice about the 
reopening include a set of protocols including a one day gap in 
between rentals to allow for the extra cleaning. DG moved that the 
board proceed with the reopening as discussed, seconded by BS. The 
motion was passed unanimously. Action: BS to draft the notice to 
inform residents of the reopening 

- 4th floor fire damage remediation costs 
BS informed the meeting that the final costs for the work after the fire 
on the 4th floor were $6,750. HT confirmed that the corresponding 
insurance deductible would be $5,000 and would likely result in a 
much higher premium next year. The board agreed that the costs 
would come from the operating budget and that no insurance claim 
would be made. 

- Landscape master plan for 333 Chapel 
MB informed the meeting that he had been in talks with Lashley & 
Associates about commissioning a landscape master plan for 333 
Chapel Street. The reserve fund has a number of external projects 
included in the near future that all have elements of landscaping 



included and which would benefit from having a master plan to follow 
to ensure consistency in the final look and feel of the building’s 
external areas once all works are complete. Lashley has quoted 
around $8k for the landscaping master plan, with an additional $2k 
for a site survey to provide input for the plan. MB moved that the 
board proceed with Lashley and commission the work, BS seconded 
the motion. The motion was passed unanimously. 

 
9. Status Certificate Review  

○  

10. Notice of next meeting and adjournment  
○ It was agreed to schedule the next meeting for August 31, 2021 at 

6pm. RDA was asked to issue the invitation. Action: RDA 
○ DG moved to adjourn the meeting, the motion was carried 

unanimously and DG closed the meeting at 19:53. 


